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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 12th August 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), David Smith, Marcus Oxendale, Brian Parkinson 
and Sally Downing.   The Clerk was Louise Pink.  
 

Planning Applications for consideration – None. 
Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals  
16/00975/HOUSE  Greystones, The Green, Sheriff Hutton 
Installation of replacement UPVC casement windows to all existing windows to include patio doors to 
side elevation together with formation of new doors to front and rear elevations. 
Approved. 
 

16/01011/REM  Land at Woodlands Farm, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of a four bedroom agricultural workers dwelling with parking and amenity areas (outline 
approval 13/00494/OUT dated 17.06.2013 refers). 
Approved. 
 

Village Railings – Volunteers required for a working group 
The railings around the village are currently looking very untidy and in need of repair. The Parish 
Council had hoped the Community Payback team would be able to assist us with this task but due to 
changes in their organisation it looks like this may not be possible. In light of this the Parish Council 
would like to ask if any residents would be willing to be part of a community working group, tasked 
with painting the railings. If you would be willing to give up some of your spare time to this project to 
improve the village please contact the Clerk. 
 

Bonfires – Polite Notice 
When lighting bonfires please could residents be mindful of others and consider the wind direction. 
Your consideration with this would be much appreciated by all. 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 9th September 2016 at7.30pm in the Village 
Hall. 
 

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. 
YO32 9YW. 

 
Lillings Ambo Parish Council. 
The Parish Council would like to ask residents to check that hedges and trees are not overhanging 
the public footpath. 
A.Bailey.  Clerk 

 
Sheriff Hutton Village Ramble 
The September ramble will be on Thursday September 29th when we will doing a circular walk 
around Gilling and Ampleforth taking in the stunning views of Ampleforth Abbey.  It is an interesting 
easy walk of approx 5 miles and will be followed by a pub lunch.  We meet at the Village Hall car park 
at 9.30 am to sort out the transport, you don't need a car as lifts are always available.  New walkers 
are very welcome. 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


John Dews 
Pat and all the family would like to thank all our neighbours and friends in Sheriff Hutton who sent 
cards and paid tributes to John. We had 20 very happy years at the Post Office and 20 very good 
years retirement in Castle View.   Thank you everyone.  

 
Sheriff Hutton Badminton Club 
Autumn is here again, Badminton starts on Monday, September 5th. 
 

Your local Badminton Club needs you!! 
 

We require more members to cover costs of Village Hall fees and shuttlecocks. 
 

We play social Badminton on most Monday nights from autumn to spring in the Village Hall.   7.30pm 
onwards to 10.30pm. 
 

All ages and abilities welcome – under 15 years must be accompanied by an adult.   Why not come 
and give us a try !! 
 

FIRST NIGHT FREE 
 

Enquiries to Ann on 01347 878681 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
September sees the completion of all the matches and also how the teams have done in the League 
tables. This year has seen the Hovingham League Mixed continue to improve and although still in the 
lower half of the division, the team won more matches and had closer games than last year.  Many 
thanks to Chris Drury and Philip David who were team captains this season. 
 

The Hovingham Ladies team under a new captain, Lucy Clapham, faced tough opposition from some 
strong local teams. The team enjoyed close matches with the occasional win and will be looking 
forward to more success next season. Many thanks to Lucy for running the team. 
 

The York League Ladies had a good season and finished mid table. They had some resounding wins 
and with a fairly settled team always gave the opposition a good game.  Many thanks to Christine 
Thomas who continued to run the team this season. 
 

The York League Men’s team, who were promoted last season, found the standard a lot higher and 
after a good fight will be back in Division 6 next year.  Many thanks to Josh Williams who captained 
the team again this year. 
  

Club Competitions. The Ladies Singles will be held on Saturday September 24th at 1.30 pm.  The 
Ladies Doubles will be held on October 1st at 1.30pm, partners will be drawn for on the day. 
The dates for the Men’s competition have not been finalized and will be circulated by email. 
  

Social Tennis.  Wednesday morning sessions will continue all winter at 10.30am. 
Ladies Coaching Sessions will run on a Wednesday morning from 9.30 to 10.30am 
  

Jumble Sale. I am sure that all members have enjoyed playing on our refurbished courts so we are 
asking everyone to support the Jumble Sale that the Jumblies are running for us in October. We need 
lots of jumble, tombola and raffle prizes so please start collecting now. We can pick up and store any 
jumble you already have. Contact Helen Dryland on 01347878762, or 
email helendryland@yahoo.co.uk. 
  

LTA Membership. Don’t forget to sign up to the British Tennis Membership with the LTA if you would 
like to go in for the Club draw for Wimbledon tickets next year.  You can also apply to go in the 
general ballot, all details on the LTA website. 
  

The courts are open all year and new members are always welcome 
  

Further details of the club are always available from Josephine Johnson on 878626 or 
email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com 

mailto:helendryland@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


Harvest Festival at St Leonard’s, Farlington 
In the middle of August we held the traditional Lammas service – celebrating the first fruits of the 
harvest – at the St Leonard’s Lammas service.   Now, on Friday, September 23rd at 6.30pm we will 
be celebrating the end of the farming year – the Harvest Home – at our Harvest Festival service.   
Why not join us for a traditional celebration of this vital countryside occasion, you will be very 
welcome.   The service will be followed by the usual excellent harvest supper. 
 

If you cannot get to Harvest Festival there will be a Harvest Communion service on Sunday, 
September 25th at 11.15am 
 
Looking ahead …… St Leonard’s goes to Castle Howard on November 27th at 3.30pm.   By kind 
invitation of the Chaplain of Castle Howard we shall be holding an Advent Carol Service in the chapel 
at Castle Howard.   There will be more details nearer the time. 
 

Sheriff Hutton History Group 
At the History Group’s July Open Evening, John Hendry gave us an update on the ‘Batty Trail’ and 
his search for the person he now believes was a Mr. Batty.    This has now led him to explore the 
Dobson family (which may be the subject of a future talk).   Hugh Ainsley told us how we could 
investigate earlier generations of Sheriff Hutton residents through studying the 1939 identity card 
registration list (only recently released into the public domain) and using it as a starting point from 
which to work back to the census of 1841.   John and Ben Williamson continued with their fascinating 
slide show of old photographs of the village and its residents, leading to much interest in the probable 
identities of the people and locations shown.   Ben also organised the raffle and Beryl Haigh prepared 
the refreshments.  Our thanks to all who helped produce this enjoyable evening.  
 

The Pickering Murals 
30th September at 7.30 in The Village Hall. 
A welcome return by Dr. Kate Giles who will be talking about antiquarians, archbishops and medieval 
wall paintings.   In 1852 a remarkable set of 15th Century medieval wall paintings were uncovered 
during restoration work in the parish church of St. Peter and St. Paul in Pickering. Join us to find out 
what happened after this remarkable discovery. 
 

All welcome.  
Members £3. Visitors £5. Includes refreshments. 
 

Diary Dates: 
Oct. 22nd Archive open day 
Nov. 25th Richard III Fairs 
Contact Meg (01347 878136)  
or membership details Beryl Haigh (01347 878363) 
 

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
On Wednesday 10th August, 23 of us went to Bishopthorpe Palace for a visit.   What a fabulous day 
we had.   Our guide was very interesting and told us the history of Bishopthorpe Palace and we were 
allowed to walk around the gardens and the house.   We had lunch at the Marcia pub after our visit; 
the sandwiches and chips were delicious. 
 

Our next meeting is on the 14th September.   Andrew Thwaite, who is a chocolatier, is coming to give 
us a talk and make chocolates with us.   This should be a good evening which we are all looking 
forward to it at 7.30pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on 14th September 2016.  
 

Barbara Grinham (01347 878476) 

 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on   
Fridays 2nd, 16th and 30th September. 

 



Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
Two wins in the last three games sees the 1st team sitting in 3rd place in York & District Senior Cricket 
League - Galtres Division 3 and continuing their push for promotion with four games left this season. 
Though still bottom of York & District Senior Cricket League - Galtres Division 4 the 2nd team’s form 
has been much improved managing two wins in their last four games. 
 

After a promising start to the Pilmoor Evening league the clubs form dropped away in the second half 
of the season finishing with a record of Played 11, Won 4, Lost 7 with 3 games abandoned due to 
rain.  
 

The results up to the 13th August and individual performances are listed below: 
20th July (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 28 runs. R&H 134-5; Sheriff Hutton 106-8 (Tom Bews 18*) 
 

23rd July 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 65 runs. Woodhouse Grange 166 all out (Ed Ramsden 4-31); Sheriff Hutton 
101 all out (Andy Frank 39) 
 

Sheriff Hutton II lost by 87 runs. Hovingham II 228-7 (David Chugg 3-59); Sheriff Hutton II 141 all out 
(Pete Batley 25) 
 

27th July (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 28 runs. Huby 139-7 (Rich Armitage 3-75); Sheriff Hutton 111-4 (Joe Schofield 
53) 
 

30th July 
Sheriff Hutton II lost by 47 runs. Huby II 154-7 (Tom Bews 3-41, Tony Fisher 3-7); Sheriff Hutton II 
107 all out (Pete Batley 29, Alistair Hammond 30) 
 

3rd August (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 7 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 125-8 (Geoff Schofield 37); Raskelf 126-3 (Dave Hull 3-
20) 
 

6th August 
Sheriff Hutton won by 85 runs. Sheriff Hutton 203-7 (Matt Prosser 34, Geoff Schofield 77*, Simon 
Ganderton 29); New Earswick 118 all out (Matt Prosser 3-33, Rik Ainley 3-25) 
 

Sheriff Hutton II won by 3 wkts. Hovingham II 143 all out (Matt Taylor 4-28, Tony Fisher 3-40); Sheriff 
Hutton 144-7 (Vijay Jayagopal 50*, Alistair Hammond 30) 
 

13th August 
Sheriff Hutton won by 4 wkts. R&H 82 all out (Phil Headington 3-17); Sheriff Hutton 83-6 
 

Sheriff Hutton II won by 6 wkts. Duncombe Park II 188-7 (Wayne Fawcett 3-32); Sheriff Hutton II 189-
4 (Vijay Jayagopal 87*, Alistair Hammond 30, Gordon Moore 30*) 
 
All League games commence at 1.30pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please 
do come to watch and support your village team. 
 
 
 

DR. P. R. JONES                 DR. B. McPHERSON 
MB, ChB                              MB, ChB 

 

The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington, York, YO61 1LL 
Tel: 01347 810332  Fax: 01347 811190 

www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk 
email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net 

 

SEASONAL FLU CLINICS 
 

1st & 8th October 2016 
 

If you are over 65 or you are in one of the at risk groups, 
Please contact the surgery to make an appointment for this immunisation 

 

http://www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk/
mailto:VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net


Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists September 2016  
A trip to Pond Head at Yearsley was a chance to see a variety of flora and fauna including 
dragonflies, butterflies and an astonishing array of wild flowers. Mute swans, mallards and coots were 
on the water, whilst ringlets and small and large whites were the most obvious butterflies and the 
Common darter the most obvious dragonfly. Out of a wide selection of British native wild flowers 
Autumn hawkbit, Common fleabane, Eyebright and Wood speedwell were just some of the species 
on offer. 
 

Our next and final trip of the summer programme is on Saturday September 3rd when we will go to 
the National Nature Reserve at Wheldrake, meeting at the Village Square near the Highwayman 
Pub at 10am.   If we have time we will also visit another part of this Lower Derwent valley reserve at 
North Duffield Carrs.   We expect to see wild flowers, butterflies and dragonflies along with some 
wildfowl and other birds and mammals.   We should be able to get access to the reserve office for 
toilets, and possibly a cup of tea, but a packed lunch might be a good idea as we will probably be out 
until mid to late afternoon.  
  

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone 
wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with 
either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 

Message from the Jumblies 

We hope you have enjoyed the good weather over the past few weeks and you, like us are ready for 

our September fund raising events.  The next Jumble Sale which will be on 

 3rd September and is in aid of Action for Children. 
 

We will be ready to receive your donations of good quality clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books, 

household linen etc. between 9.00 am and 12.00 noon, which will be very much appreciated.  Just to 

remind you that books and cakes will be on sale from 1pm with the main sale starting at 2pm 
 

Our annual Macmillan World’s Biggest Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 24th September 

at the Village Hall between 10 am and 12 noon.  We do look forward to seeing all our regular 

supporters and we hope there will be some new ones too.  As well as cake, second hand jewellery 

and books stalls, there will be a tombola, raffle and our famous Money Tree so please bring along 

your small change to add to the tree.  The Coffee Morning is open to people of all ages and it would 

be lovely to see more of our younger residents.  Children who come along can help Elaine create the 

Money Tree and there will be some fantastic wooden models on display for them to look at, made by  

Alan Dykes of Welburn.   
 

We are looking forward to raising a good total for this brilliant cause.  Last year we raised 

£1001 – can we beat it this year? 
 

Thank you for all your support.  Penny Bean 878392  

 

Friends of the Village Hall  

The Friends will be planning their forthcoming events in the next month or two. In the meantime we 

are sure you will all be pleased to know, as an early date for your diaries, that The Christmas Coffee 

morning will be held on Sat December 10th!! 

We are also hoping to organise a Folk Concert early in 2017. 

For any information about the Friends – new members are always welcome – please phone Margaret 

Fisher on 878314. 

 
 
 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: 

St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 
 

SERVICES IN SEPTEMBER 
 

Sheriff 
Hutton 

4th  9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Celtic Eucharist 

 11th  10am Morning Worship   

 18th  10.30am Benefice  – Stillington    

 25th  9.30am Holy Communion    
      

Farlington 11th  11.15am Shortened Matins   

 18th  10.30am Benefice  – Stillington    

 23rd    6.30pm Harvest  Festival and Supper 

 25th  11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   
      

Marton 4th    6pm Celtic Eucharist 

 18th  10.30am Benefice – Stillington  6pm Harvest  Festival ? 
      

Stillington 4th  9.30am Morning Prayers   

 11th  9.30am Holy Communion   

 18th  10.30am Benefice    

 25th  9.30am Harvest Festival ?   
      

Sutton-on-
the-Forest  

4th   8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Holy Communion 

  

 11th  10.45am Morning Worship   

 18th   8.00am 
10.30am 

Communion  
Benefice  – Stillington  

  

 25th  10.45am Holy Communion    
  

Notice 
The service pattern for the four months September to December is being agreed so the above times 
are provisional.   You should check times with the Churchwardens. 
 

New Beginnings  

At this time of year the harvest is gathered and the nights beginning to creep in, a reminder that the 

summer is drawing to an end. But in other ways, this month brings new beginnings.   The school year 

begins, with children going into a new class.   Groups and activities start again after the summer 

break, and routine begins again after the holidays. 
 

In the Methodist church the new year also begins in September.  For me there is another new 

beginning as the manse in Easingwold is changing and I am preparing to move house.   Packing is 

not easy and I wonder how I have managed to accumulate so much stuff even in the four years I 

have been here.   But moving is also a good opportunity for a sort-out and to get rid of things that are 

not needed. 
 

Sometimes in our lives we need to have a sort-out too.   To think of what we are doing and why we 

do it.   To think about our priorities and what we want to focus on. To maybe stop some things and 

start others.   Throughout the Bible there are many examples of Jesus giving new life and a new start 

to the people He met as He forgave them and called them to follow Him.   It is a gift He offers to us, 

no matter what our age or past. 
 

As we begin a new term or start up our activities, may we look again to Jesus and hear His call to 

follow Him. 

 



THE METHODIST CHURCH 
September is the beginning of a new year in the Methodist Church.   It is a time when some ministers 
move to be responsible for churches in another area.   This will not happen at Sheriff Hutton because 
Revd Elizabeth Cushion has not completed 5 years in her present post (the normal minimum stay) 
and it may be further extended.   There are however changes happening this month. Revd Elizabeth 
is starting a Craft and Chat group on Tuesday 20th September and the monthly Film afternoon 
restarts on Thursday 22nd.  We've also got our Harvest Festival celebrations on Sunday 25 th 
September.   A good start to a new Methodist Church year, we would be delighted if you can join us 
in any of our services or activities. 
 

Sunday Services in September 
4th 10.30 am David Marwood 
11th 10.30 am Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion) 
18th   10.30 am Ian Stockley 
25th    10.30 am HARVEST FESTIVAL - David Marwood 
 

Additional Activities 
Monday Harvest Supper and Sale of Produce, 26th September at 7.30 pm 
Tuesday 2.00 - 3.30 pm Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward room on 20th September 
Wednesday 9.30 am Church open for private prayer and quiet meditation. 

10.00 am  Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room. 
Thursday 2.30 pm Film afternoon in the Miss Ward room on 22nd September 
 

Harvest Festival Celebrations 
We celebrate the provision of a harvest which we all seem to take for granted that it will happen every 
year, irrespective of our fickle weather patterns. It is also time to think of the people who cannot be 
confident that harvest will happen.  
 

Decorating the church will be on Friday 23rd September at 10.00 a.m.   If you can help with gifts of 
fruit and vegetables or flowers please bring them to church and share in the decorating. 
Our Sunday Service is at 10.30 a.m. and will be led by David Marwood, come and share in our 
thanksgiving to God for all the gifts we have received. 
 

On Monday evening we will share in supper at 7.30 p.m. and sell the produce we have received. A 
collection will also be taken, all proceeds will be given to the Methodist Church "All we Can" fund 
which gives help and relief to disasters throughout the world. 
 

Film Afternoon 
From September to Easter a feature film will be shown at 2.30 p.m. on the third Thursday in each 
month.   A new overhead projector and amplification system has been installed in the Miss Ward 
room, so we look forward to using these new facilities.  The room will open at 2pm and there 
will be a cup of tea before the film at 2.30pm.   A programme of recently released feature films has 
been arranged but we cannot publish the titles for insurance purposes.   A charge cannot be made 
either but if people wish a donation can be made to charity.   Last year £601 was given to charity. 
 

Please feel free to come if you like to see a good film. 
 

Christmas Shoeboxes 
We will again be filling shoeboxes with gifts for children who otherwise will not be receiving a 
Christmas present. More details in next month's news, but we would appreciate your support of gifts 
and shoeboxes. 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 8th 

September during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see 
her.   Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not 
attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential 
and in a separate room. 
 



Village Charity 
The Village Charity Trustees are looking for a volunteer Secretary eventually to be combined with the 
post of Treasurer.  The duties are not onerous: 
 

Secretary  

 Prepare agenda and take minutes for 3 meetings a year.  

 Book the Committee Room for meetings 

 Entry in Village News calling the meeting and reminding everyone to submit applications for 
assistance 

Treasurer 

 Maintain the accounts 

 Collect half yearly rents – remind 3 farmers in March and September that rents are due 6 
March and October 

 Produce a yearly budget. 

 Pay grants as agreed by Trustees 
 

If you are willing to give a little of your time for the benefit of the village please contact Penny Bean or 
John Oakley 
 

Gardening Club 

The September meeting is on Wednesday evening of the 21st at 7.30pm when Louise Wickham will 

talk to us about ‘Gardens and Politics’.  There is no getting away from it but we will look forward to 

Louise’s point of view. 
  

The end of the summer visits saw a healthy number of members visit an excellent garden in 

Thixendale on a lovely summer’s evening.    Alas, back to the village hall this month. 
 

The Village Show on the 13th August was a well-attended annual event.  The Cup winners were: 

 The Association Cup for the most points in the show to Jim Warrington 

 The Warwick Cup for Vegetables and Fruit to Jim Warrington 

 The Richard 3rd Cup for Flowers & Pot Plants to Lyn Minto 

 The Home Craft Cup for Craft to Elliot Broch-Peterson 

 The Neville Plate for best Craft item to Teresa Kinloss 

 The Cookery Cup for Cookery & Preserves to Cathryn Adamson 

 The Photography Cup for most points to Don Pomfret 

 The Senior Cup for Children to Abigail Hilton 

 The Junior Cup for Children to Anna Walford 

 The Children’s Shield for best exhibit to Rosie Noble 

 The Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy to Abigail Hilton 

 The Potato Competition was won by Derick Forsdyke with 4.36Kilos of potatoes in one 

bucket.  Second was Megan Winstanley with 3.36kg.  The largest potato was 0.3kg from 

Megan Winstanley.   

 The Largest Sunflower head was won by Terry Fisher with a 40cm dia. head.  Something to 

aim for next year! 

 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 

August £25 winners were 32, 81, 98, 122 and 145. 

 

Craft and Chat 

All welcome to come and join in a craft activity, or bring your own project to work on in company. 20th 

September, 2pm at the Methodist Church. 
 



 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

Monthly Prize Bingo 
 

Friday, September 16th  

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 

eyes down at 7.30pm 
 

£100 prize special and raffle 
 

 

Neighbourhood Watch 

Sadly, overnight on 6th/7th August two properties in the Village were entered and items stolen, 

believed to be as a result of insecure doors & windows, anyone with information or having seen 

anything suspicious, please report to North Yorkshire Police on 101 quoting Ref. 12160141490 
  

The Annual General Meeting for Ryedale District NHW was held at Ryedale House on Monday 25 

July 2016, which I attended. 
  

Julia Mulligan (Police & Crime Commissioner) was the Guest Speaker, and answered questions, one 

of the issues being of course Speeding. The use of fixed and Mobile Safety Cameras (Speed Check 

Vans) is proven to save lives, and the vans are raising significant profits over their operating costs, so 

more are to be introduced.   Community Speed Watch, an initiative to train volunteer speed camera 

operators, will be rolled out County wide following completion of the Pilot scheme. 
 

North Yorkshire Community Messaging has now replaced the previous “Ringmaster” System, as 

used by Neighbourhood Watch, and is a free scheme that allows anyone to register and receive 

selective latest crime notifications and community news happening in your local area, anyone 

interested can contact me for further information. 
  

The next Neighbourhood Watch meeting will be on Monday 3rd October at 7.30 pm in Sheriff Hutton 

Village Hall. The talk will be on “WRAP” an initiative to increase awareness of undercover terrorist 

activity in remote rural areas. Please come along and support your Neighbourhood Watch team, and 

maybe join us? 
 

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator 

(01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com) 

 

  

?? QUIZ NIGHT ?? 
 

Playgroup are holding a Village Quiz Night on  

Friday 23rd September 7.30pm 

at the Primary School.  
 

Tickets cost £6 per person to include quiz entry and a meal. 
 

Price for a team of 8 people is £40. 
 

Contact Molly on 878127 or Emma on 879173 or email or mollywalford@hotmail.com for tickets. 

Please come along for a chance to show off your general knowledge and have some fun!! 
 

 

mailto:terryj70@btinternet.com
mailto:mollywalford@hotmail.com


MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
info@morse-coaches.com 

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com 
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Puddleducks 
 

Award Winning Children’s 
Nursery 

Open 7.30-6.00pm 
Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel: 01347 878648 
www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Charlotte Williams 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 

Federation of Master Builders 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 
Builders and Contractors 

 
6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 01347 879 173 
 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & 
Repairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

Wed 9.30am Personal Prayer Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

 

Additional Activities in September 
Fri 2nd  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in Village Hall Car Park 

Sat 3rd 10.00am Field Naturalists visit to Wheldrake Reserve.   Meet Highwayman 10.00am 

  2.00pm Jumblies Sale in aid of Action for Children in the Village Hall 

Tues 6th   12.30pm  Over 60s Luncheon Club in the Village Hall 

Thurs 8th  09.30 – 11.30 Health Visitor in Village Hall 

Fri 9th  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in Village Hall 

Wed 14th  7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group Making Chocolates in the Village Hall 

Fri 16th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in Village Hall Car Park 

  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

Tues  20th  2.00pm Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward room 

Wed 21st  7.30pm Gardening Club Gardens and Politics in the Village Hall 

Thurs  22nd  2.30pm Film Afternoon in the Miss Ward Room 

Fri 23rd  6.30pm Harvest Festival and Harvest Supper at St Leonard’s, Farlington 

  7.30pm Pre-School Playgroup Quiz at the School 

Sat 24th  10.00 – 12.00  Macmillan World’s Biggest Coffee Morning in the Village Hall 

Mon 26th  7.30pm Harvest Supper and Sale of produce at the Methodist Chapel 

Thurs 29th  9.30am Village Ramble in Ampleforth and Gilling.   Meet in Village Hall Car Park 

Fri 30th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in Village Hall Car Park 

  7.30pm History Group The Pickering Murals in the Village Hall 
 

 
Dates to Note 2016 
Oct 1st   Flu Clinic at Stillington Surgery 

 3rd  7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

 8th   Flu Clinic at Stillington Surgery 

 14th  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

 22nd   History Group Archive Open Day 

Nov 7th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 18th  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

 25th  7.30pm History Group Richard III Fairs  in the Village Hall 

 27th  3.30pm Advent Carol service in the Chapel at Castle Howard 

Dec 10th   Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning - in the Village Hall! 

 16th  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 
 

 
To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

 

Items for the September Village News should reach the Editors by no later than September 18th  

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

